To All Cape Elizabeth Board, Commission and Committee Members:
Welcome, and thank you for your commitment to the Town of Cape Elizabeth – we value your service! We have a variety of boards and commissions advising the Town Council and staff on a number of ideas, plans, and opportunities for our community. The Town Council encourages citizen engagement and participation and strives to fill these boards and commissions with a diverse group of individuals representing a wide range of opinions, life and work experiences, willing to share their time and talent.
The Council has provided this memorandum to help you to understand your role within the board or commission you serve on, to ensure your board/commission operates effectively and efficiently, and to ensure all members comply with legal requirements. We hope you’ll find it useful and encourage you to reach out to your board/commission chair, the Council chair, or the Town Manager if you have any specific questions.

Public’s Right to Know

In order for the public’s business to be conducted in public, we all must follow certain protocols and legal requirements. Convenience, avoidance of embarrassment and conflict, informality and simplicity can lead to avoidance or circumvention of the public’s right to know as it is spelled out in both Maine statute (FOIA) and Federal law  (FOAA). However, the public always has the right to hear and see why actions and recommendations are being formulated; therefore, the law requires public notice for a meeting of a body or agency consisting of 3 or more persons. This requirement and structure allows for public attendance and in some cases public participation. 

While emails are of course allowed between individual board/commission members, no actions may be taken and no votes held in this format, nor should any matters of a substantive nature be discussed. Remember, while it may be convenient for you, this sort of discussion defeats the intent of the public’s right to know laws and must be avoided. Additionally, any emails discussing any business related to the town or committee proceedings are subject to FOIA requests and must be made available upon such request. All emails discussing town business should be copied to file@capeelizabeth.org.
Board & Committee Roles and Responsibilities

Finally, we all serve together for the good of the community and the following points will help us all work together most efficiently and effectively.

Attendance at Meetings

As with any volunteer organization, regular attendance by all members is necessary for the board or commission’s operations. Of course we all have occasional scheduling conflicts, but if you find that you’re unable to make meetings on a regular basis please work with your board/commission chair and you may need to consider resigning and making room for another volunteer in your place.

Effective Group Communication

Disagreements between board/commission members may occasionally happen, and this can often lead to a better result in the long-term outcome of the work of the group. When such disagreements lead to ineffective and unproductive group dynamics, an outside mediator may be available to resolve such disputes. Please speak to your chair if you think this would be helpful.

Finally, please be aware that according to the Town Charter, the Council always has the ability to remove uncooperative board/commission members. We of course hope this will not be necessary!

We hope this information is useful, and we hope that you enjoy your time serving in the role on the board or commission for which you’ve volunteered. Please don’t hesitate to ask if you have any questions, and again, thank you for helping make Cape Elizabeth the community it is.

Sincerely,

